
 

COALITION FOR CONSTRUCTION(CCS) SAFETY MEMORANDUM 

TO: ALL MEMBERS 

FROM: GARY MARTIN, SAFETY DIRECTOR 

SUBJECT: OPERATOR CERTIFICATIONS FROM CRANE INSTITUTE 
CERTIFICATION NO LONGER COMPLIANT 

DATE: DECEMBER 5, 2019 

  

U.S. Department of Labor Issues Temporary Enforcement Policy 

for Certifications from Crane Institute Certification 

Highlights: 

• Crane Institute Certifications (CIC)-issued certifications are no longer compliant 

with OSHA’s operator certification requirements. 

• OSHA does not intend on citing employers for violating this requirement if their 

operators, in good faith, obtained a CIC certification prior to December 2, 2019. 

• OSHA will not accept CIC certifications and/or recertifications issued on or after 

December 2, 2019. 

Sources: 

https://www.osha.gov/news/newsreleases/trade/11262019-0 

https://www.osha.gov/memos/2019-11-25/temporary-enforcement-policy-certification-issued-crane-

institute-certification 
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